SEPTEMBER, 1985

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario KTY 4J4

MEETING

Date:

September 17, 1985

Time:

4:30 - Tour

5:30 - Social

6:30 to 8:00 - Dinner

8:00 p.m. - Program

Place:

Cathay House Restaurant 228 Albert St. (upstairs)

PROGRAM

Speaker:

Mr. Glen Kealey, President

Micot Matrix Inc.

Subject:

Micot - The Intelligent Building

A pictorial review and projection of Man's environment through the ages to the year 2000. Future building leases will include "B.I.Q." - what impact will this have on designers, manufacturers, contractors and suppliers?? A model of the Micot

Project will be on display.

Moderator:

John Dugan

TOUR PROGRAM

The Education Committee is pleased to offer as its first tour of the season a thorough demonstration of Nepean's High Tech Energy Management and Building Automation Facility. This facility represents one of the more successful installations of its kind in the Ottawa Valley. Jim Barrett, of the City of Nepean, who was the key person responsible for its implementation will be showing it off at 4:30 p.m., September 17, Administration Entrance Lobby, Nepean Sportsplex (North East Entrance at Rear), R.S.V.P. Pierre de Gagné at 733-4160. Maximum of 20 people - first call, first in basis.

1985 ASHRAE FUNDAMENTALS HANDBOOK

This year, for the first time, the handbook is published separately in both Imperial and SI versions. Both are available and may be ordered through ASHRAE Publication Sales, 1791 Tullie Circle, NE, Atlanta, GA 30329. Telephone 404-636-8400.

MONTREAL CHAPTER NEWS

Montreal Chapter will be celebrating its 50th Anniversary November 30, 1985 at LE CHATEAU CHAMPLAIN HOTEL in Montreal.

the cost is \$150.00 per couple including cocktail, 5 course dinner with wine and orchestra.

Tickets are limited. To reserve contact GILLES THOMPSON, 514-332-3730 or any member of Gilles' committee.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Welcome to a new year of ASHRAE activities. Last year the Ottawa Valley Chapter did a marvelous job under the leadership of our immediate past president, Frank Vaculik. The newly elected Board of Governors met every month during the summer to make plans for 1985-1986.

ASHRAE is a living, dynamic organism, continually renewing itself. Graduating students, transfers from other chapters and new members change the membership list at an amazing rate. We believe that the secret of the success of our Chapter has been continuity: experienced, older members working side by side with newcomers. One of our priorities this year will be the integration of all the new members into regular Chapter activities. The participation level in committee work has always been high in Ottawa, and we intend to keep it that way.

This is then a formal invitation to all members, new and old, to come forward and volunteer their names for any of the numerous committees available. Frank Vaculik will coordinate this effort, please contact him at 998-4027.

The Program Committee has been particularly active in lining up interesting and informative speakers for the coming season. The September presentation on intelligent buildings, or "smart buildings for intelligent people", is a good indicator of things to come. Invite your friends and colleagues and show them what our Chapter has to offer.

Gabriel Laszlo

LIFE MEMBERS

Two of our Past Presidents, John Partington in 1962-1963 and John Kennedy in 1967-1968, will be presented with their Life Membership certificates at our September meeting. Noel Kirby and George Carscallen will be on hand to recount the accomplishments of our newest Life Members, An event not to be missed!

"R" IN ASHRAE

ASHRAE is attempting to satisfy the technical needs of their Refrigeration Oriented Members with the introduction of a Refrigeration Handbook in 1986. The Ottawa Valley Chapter is attempting to establish an "R" in ASHRAE Committee, and is looking for a Chairman and supporting members for this committee. If you wish to participate in this committee and would like to see some refrigeration oriented content in this seeson's program or tours, please contact Byron Landry at 728-3571.

VIDEO TAPES

The following tapes may be borrowed from our tape library: "The Forgotten Fundamentals of The Energy Crisis" (VHS, BETA) "ASHRAE'S Chapter Program for Professional Excellence" (VHS). Please contact Bill McKinnon, 731-8720 for further information.

OTTAWA VALLEY THE BEST CHAPTER IN REGION II

According to the records of the Society, our Chapter has shown the best overall performance in Region II in 1984-85. Being the Chapter President in that year, it is my pleasant duty to thank for their support to the Chapter, all the members of the Board, all the committee chairmen and members, and all the chapter members who participated in the Chapter last year.

I would like to take the opportunity to thank, also on behalf of the Society President, Don Bahnfleth, and on behalf of the Past Regional President, Lloyd Algie, all the chapter members, and in many cases also their secretaries, for staging an excellent CRC in Ottawa.

Traditionally, our Chapter has always performed well, and the year 1984-85 was not an exception. I trust that the Chapter will keep on performing well this year and in the years to come.

Frank Vaculik, Past President.

SPECIAL EVENTS COMMITTEE

Your Special Events Committee has been working on a number of events for this season.

Expo's Game - The Evening of October 1st at the big "O" for a game against the Phillies. We will be giving you the details and doing a one night only sign-up at our September 17th meeting. Tour Price is \$25.00.

Mandarin Dinner - We are planning another Mandarin dinner for you and your spouse for late January or early February. Fare - \$25.00 each.

Ski Day - A fun ski day - downhill or cross country at Calabogie Peaks, is being planned for mid February.

We are planning to conduct a small table survey at the first meeting - so think about your choice of events.